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Greetings!  

 

This is one AWESOME congregation!!  Your response to Hurricane Harvey has been incredi-

ble!  Over $700 has been received from our small group of members!!  And your response to 

the Veggie Palooza was also amazing!  We delivered around 200 pounds of fruits and vegeta-

bles to Eastside Ministries on Monday, plus a financial donation of nearly $50.00.  This is  

definitely one extravagantly generous congregation to the mission needs both near and far!  

 

This Sunday, September 17 th, we are moving back into the Sanctuary after a six -month ab-

sence.  If you remember, we originally moved to Fellowship Hall because one of the air con-

ditioners stopped working properly.  Then we stayed in Fellowship Hall for the summer 

months to give those poor air conditioners in the Sanctuary a reprieve.  We are now back in 

the Sanctuary, so be sure to invite those who have been missing, in addition to a few friends, 

so that it wonõt feel so empty after our time in Fellowship Hall. 

 

Now that it is September, we are moving back into our regular activities that take a break  

during the summer.  Namely, our UMW circles will be back to their regular meeting times at 

the end of the month.  We have several community groups that we return to their regular 

schedule of meetings.  

 

In addition, we will be having our own committee meetings in preparation for this yearõs 

Charge Conference throughout the next couple of months.  

 

I do hope you have enjoyed worship in the Fellowship Hall for the past several months, and I 

certainly look forward to seeing you in the Sanctuary this Sunday as we return our worship to 

that space. 

 

Take care of yourselves and those around you.  I do look forward to seeing you on Sunday!  

Blessings, 

 

Pastor Sally 

 682-213-2065 (home)    

 817-240-4042 (cell)    

 revsafleming@yahoo.com  (e-mail)    

mailto:revsafleming@yahoo.com


 

 

 

In our series on How We Got Our Bible, I've 

recently been writing about the collection of 

the books we call our New Testament.  As we 

move on into  the further history of our Scrip-

tures, we'll have to do a little backtracking. 

The Old Testament is mostly in Hebrew, but 

with a little bit of Aramaic in the later books 

(such as parts of Daniel); that's the language 

that Jesus spoke (Mark includes some Aramaic 

words for Jesus, such as "Ephthah," being "be 

opened", when he was healing a man's deaf-

ness).  But by the time of Jesus a lot of Jewish 

people lived outside  of Israel, especially 

around the Mediterranean Basin, and the  

primary language there, ever since the time of 

Alexander the Great (d. 323 BC), was Greek . 

So many Jewish people couldn't read their 

Scriptures in their own language!  It would be 

sort of like us, if all we had was Hebrew  

manuscripts --but no English!  So, probably in 

Alexandria, Egypt, which had a very large 

Jewish community), scholars began to trans-

late the Old Testament into Greek , for the  

Jewish people who lived outside of Israel.   

This translation is called the Septuagint ,  

because the legend says that it was translated 

by 70 scholars in 70 days (if we add an "a" to 

"Septuagint" we have the Latin word for 

"seventy").  But about 250 BC. the Septuagint 

began to have some other books added onto it

--books we call the "Apocrypha," written most-

ly in Greek.  These "additions" continued on 

into the two centuries before Christ, but --and 

we need to remember this --these extra books 

(like I and II Maccabees, Bel and the Dragon, 

The Song of the Three Young Men, Judith, and 

some others) were never accepted by the  

Jewish people still living in Israel;  their 

Scriptures were the same as our current Old 

Testament.    Our New Testament quotes from 

the Septuagint, but not from the Apocrypha. 

Incidentally, you'll find the Apocrypha in Cath-

olic Bibles; at the time of the Protestant Refor-

mation, Martin Luther, who had learned Greek 

and Hebrew, began to translate the Bible into 

German ---and found out that the Apocryphal 

books weren't part of the original Old Testa-

ment!  So he deleted them from his German 

Bible (and rightly so, I think). But the Catholics 

Bruceõs Bible Study 
were mad at Luther by this time, so they 

said, "If Luther doesn't want those books, we 

do!"  And that's why the Apocrypha shows 

up in Catholic Bibles but not in (most) 

Protestant Bibles (except as an appendix).   
 

Even up to the 3rd century (AD), Greek was 

still the common language all through the 

Mediterranean, and even the church in 

Rome, the home of Latin, still spoke mainly 

Greek.  Latin was beginning to surface, but 

it wasn't until the end of the 2nd century and 

the beginning of the 3rd that Latin began to 

replace Greek in the Western church 

(including north Africa around Carthage). 

We have various scraps of what we call the 

"Old Latin" Bible (based on the  

Septuagint, so it included the Apocrypha), 

but the next really big step occurred in the 

late 4th and early 5th centuries, when the 

monk Jerome moved to Bethlehem and  

enlisted the help of a Jewish rabbi to teach 

him Hebrew; he also improved his grasp of 

Greek.  When he began to translate the  

Bible into Latin, he found the same thing that 

Luther did centuries later; the Apocrypha 

wasn't part of the original Old Testament!  

 He said that the books should be read as 

"devotional literature," but not placed on 

the same level as the original. During the 

following centuries, Jerome's (extremely 

good) translation was passed on, but his 

cautionary notes about the Apocrypha were 

not.  Jerome's Latin translation later was 

translated into French and then into English, 

and until the last century, that  version 

(known as the Douai version, after the city in 

France where it was published) was the 

standard Roman Catholic Bible.  
 

More next week!  I hope you find this as  

interesting as I do --but you know that  

scholars can be weird!  

 

 

 

 
 

Thursday, Sept. 14, is North Texas Giving Day.  

Please consider contributing to your favorite  

non-profits.  UTA Wesley Foundation and  

United Community Centers are among the  

many groups that can benefit from your gifts!  



 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

In Memory Of  

 

Oma Lee Groce  

Opal Butts 
 

Dub Holcomb  

Opal Butts 

 

 

 

Please continue to bring pantry, 

diapers, and hygiene items for 

Eastside Ministries.   Thank you!!!  

    Dear Friends, 
 

Since the beginning we have been blessed 

by the generosity of our community.  We 

cannot say thank you enough for supporting 

our house.  Without your gift of pop tabs we 

would not be able to provide for the hun-

dreds of families that stay with us every 

year. 
 

Many thanks, 

Your RMDHFW friends 

Thanks  for your loving considera-

tion as our family celebrated the life 

of Joan Whittle.  My sister Joan and 

Charles both loved being part of 

your church family.  

 

Ken Summers 

 Just a teaserñFall  

  Festival Quilt Raffle  

    Tickets will be      

       available soon!!!  

This is the 

Friendship 

Dahlia Quilt  

78ó x 95ó 

(Extra lg. full)  

We had a Great Harvest   
for the  

Veggie Palooza!!!  



2929 Forest Ave 
Ft.  Worth, Texas 76112 
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Address Service Requested  

                               

Handley United Methodist Church 
www.handleyumc.org         

handleyumc@sbcglobal.net 
 

 

 
 

Church Office:  817-451-4321                                                                                           
Church Fax:  817-446-4013   

 Meetings  & Events Schedule 

 
 

 

òWe Belong to Godó 

Romans 14:1-12 

 Sundayõs Service:  
 
 
 
 

September12  
Mail Out Newsletter  

 
September 13  

Backpack Buddies  
Wonderful Wednesday  

 
September 14  

Eastside Ministries Lunch  
 

September 18  
Finance Committee  

 
September 20  

Backpack Buddies  
Wonderful Wednesday  

 
September 21  

Foodbank Volunteers  
FW City Meeting  

 
September 22  

Mail Out Newsletter/Calendar  
 

September 25  
Friendship Circle  

 
September 26  
Grace Circle  

 
September 27  

Backpack Buddies  
Wonderful Wednesday  

 
 
 
 
 

Highlights  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

October 1  
Communion set -up 
By Friendship Class  

 
October 14  

Handley Street Fest  
 

October 29  
5th Sunday Lunch & Ad Council  

Fall Festival  

 

09/17ñGlenn Estesõ Group 

09/24ñPaul Johnstonõs Group 

 Usher Schedule 

http://www.handleyumc.org
mailto:handleyumc@sbcglobal.net

